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PACE D.Ø specifications require the prescriber’s NPI  (Prescriber ID field 

411-DB) for all claims unless the cardholder’s primary plan requires the 

prescriber’s DEA.  

As stated in the PACE Implementation Bulletin, the Department of Aging 

permitted a one month “grace period” until May 21, to give providers time to 

update cardholder records. 

 

Effective Monday May 21, 2012 claims submitted without a 

valid NPI (unless the cardholder’s primary plan requires the 

prescriber’s DEA) will deny  with  NCPDP error code  25:  “M/I 

Prescriber ID.”    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Questions may be directed to Provider Services at 1-800-835-4080. 


